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Meeting Minutes

For the meeting held on Wednesday 18  October 2017, 9.30am at The Forest Hills, Frodsham
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	2
	Welcome and Apologies
GC welcomed all members to the meeting; apologies were received from AH, AW, IC, BM and HMa.
GC congratulated NT on the birth of his baby.

	3
	Expressions of Interest 
No expressions of interest were received.

	4
	Competition Law Guidance
This was pre-circulated to all members for reference.

	5
	Team Building – LM
This has been a standing agenda item for several months.  LM has not been present to lead this topic for the last couple of meetings and summarised the activity to date and the committee reviewed the relevance of it remaining as a monthly topic.  

A social event has been planned for the committee (2 December).
a) The suggestion was to have a longer agenda item (1hr) 3-4 times a year with a 10 minute ice breaker each meeting.

b) The questionnaire to allow members to identify their ‘colour’ is no longer available at an acceptable cost.  KM will share a questionnaire that she uses successfully with her team members with LM for review.

	6
	Local Professional Network (LPN)/NHSE Update – Suzanne Austin, LPN Chair
SA updated members on the following LPN/NHSE business:

a) NUMSAS - further details are contained within SA’s report (item 14).  MC asked HM to seek clarification from NHSE C&M about what the business as usual processes will be once implementation support has ended. 
b) eTCP – The Countess of Chester has gone live and pharmacies have received a small number of referrals.  CWP will go live on 1 November for patients discharged with specific conditions after being an in-patient.  The process will use PharmOutcomes and pharmacy will receive a summary of discharge information with a suggestion of an intervention.  There is a very short form for pharmacy to complete and return through PharmOutcomes to detail what has been done.

c) Self-Care - All the CCGs want support from community pharmacy to promote the self-care agenda.  The LPN will produce a short leaflet which will include key messages for pharmacy, GPs and patients.  
d) Pippa Roberts has returned as the LPN secondary care representative on the LPN Wirral Working Group and is keen to work on various issues on Wirral with CCGs; MC will support this work.

e) PNAs - CWC will go out next week, Cheshire East, Wirral and Warrington’s will go out in November.  

f) SA and John Hampson have worked on a briefing paper for HWBs on responsibilities around Mergers and Consolidations applications.
g) Quality payment gateway criteria data was shared at the LPN Chairs meeting which took place at the end of September.  Nationally 81 contractors failed in advanced service, 394 did not update their NHS Choices profile correctly (must include services not just opening hours), 399 had no evidence of NHS mail and 18 had no evidence of being EPS enabled. 
In total 953 letters were sent out to contractors who had not met the gateway criteria with an opportunity to submit data and/or evidence that the criteria had already been met but not picked up.
HM will feed back some contractor issues to PSNC regarding the processes that are in place which may have impacted on the official data? 
h) The Stay Well campaign in November is being co-ordinated at a national level.

i) The Murray Response is with Keith Ridge.  The Pharmacy Integration Fund stakeholder event is taking place on 16 November.

j) An update on Pharmacists in General Practice.

	7
	PSNC Update – Stephen Thomas 
ST updated members on the following PSNC business:

a) PSNC met 17/18 October.
b) Rosie Taylor is going on maternity leave and secondments are in place to cover her role; LPCs should contact Zainab Al-Kharsan who will forward questions to the right person.

c) GC and HM will be attending the LPC conference on 1 November.
d) It is taking at least three weeks to get the HLP certificates through from RSPH (they have advertised two weeks).  HM will write a newsletter article.
e) There has been no progress regarding the Judicial Review however any appeal does not need to be lodged until early 2018.

f) As yet there has been no mandate by the minister for any negotiations to take place with PSNC or GPs; some conversations are going on notably the shortages and concessions.

g) There has been a consultation by the DH on market entry regulations.  A teleconference has taken place to pull together and submit a document with recommendations for change; there is a further meeting scheduled for 31 October.
h) In March PSNC commissioned Ashridge Consultancy Group to run a series of focus groups to find out what people thought about pharmacy who have nothing to do with pharmacy. PSNC will look at the report, which indicates lots of misunderstanding about what pharmacy can and cannot do, and identify actions as necessary.  National commissioning will become rare meaning that LPCs will have to raise their game (with PSNC support and guidance) as commissioning will be taking place at a local level. 
i) As part of the LPC pharmacy visits taking place MC shared that shortages are the most important issue to contractors.  ST reassured members that PSNC is doing work on this and the DH recognise they have to work with CCGs; Mike Dent hoping for quick resolution.  HM/SA/MC will prepare and send a summary paper of issues raised by contractors to PSNC. 

	8
	LPC Strategy/Work Plan Update
HM pre-circulated and updated members on the on-going activities within the work plan.  Actions and matters arising:
a) Regional work going on with other Mersey LPCs for NUMSAS.

b) As of 17 October CPCW contractors have given 20,000 flu vaccinations; this is a significant increase on the figures at the same time last year.
c) ST gave an update on the Falsified Medicines Directive which comes into force in February 2019; there are significant issues which need to be overcome before implementation and there is also Brexit to consider.  Assuming it goes ahead, contractors will have to make investment decisions by second half of 2018 and 60,000 outlets will need to come on board before it can start.
d) ST made members aware of the Community Pharmacy Action Day which is taking place on 21 November (there are no materials out yet). The CSC group will discuss this further.  

e) LM informed members that there will be changes to the GPhC inspections which contractors may need help with. There is no confirmed timescales and LM to keep the committee informed.

	9
	Feedback

a) MALPS
A summary of the last meeting is included in HMs report.
b) Regional Joint Working
HM pre-circulated a work plan for MALPS COs and updated members on the key work streams.  HM will feedback some issues with venues and dates of meeting to avoid clashes to Lisa Manning who is leading on the training.
HM pre-circulated a PharmOutcomes Costings and Surplus Sharing Proposal paper; this proposal will not disadvantage any LPCs and will meet the needs of the MALPS LPCs.  A reserve of £10k will be held until it is no longer needed at which point it will be returned to CPCW.  Going forward any credit in the system will be returned to the LPCs who are in credit.  

HM confirmed that AW is working on PharmOutcomes for CPCW only AW is wholly managing the public health campaign templates, accreditations and detailed reporting to NHSE and other MALPS LPCs via PharmOutcomes.
Members supported the proposal.
c) Staff & Resource Committee 
The committee is still in the process of identifying a company to provide HR support.
d) MP Visits
i. KM hosted a very positive visit by Justine Madders to Boots Cheshire Oaks. He is very interested in pharmacy, the Pharmacy2U activity and the services and support pharmacy can give to NHS.
ii. IC hosted Angela Eagle. 
iii. Faisal Rashid visited Day Lewis in Stockton Heath Warrington (arranged by the NPA).
There is a feeling that MPs are generally more engaged.
e) Q2 MAS 
The information was pre-circulated and reviewed and will be included in the quarterly dashboard going forward.  The overall numbers are increasing.  
f) Patient Led Ordering Feedback Summary
The information was pre-circulated and reviewed.  HM to write a newsletter article to encourage contractors to engage with the reporting process to enable to LPC to take action as necessary.  AW will provide the committee with more details.
g) Quality Payment Declarations 
294 of 303 CPCW contractors submitted data; 291 reached the gateway criteria.

	10
	Topics for Debate
a) PR Policy Statements
There were no current topics identified which needed sharing outside of the usual communication channels.
b) PSNC Discussion Paper- LPC Priorities and Structures
AW will add to the November agenda for members to consider the current LPC structure and membership size; AW will circulate the document and will scope out what the membership might look like before the next meeting.

	11
	Sub-Group Actions

Full sub-group minutes and actions will be distributed when available.

	12
	Minutes of CPCW Meeting – 13 September 2017
a) The minutes were accepted and signed.

b) Outstanding actions and matters arising: 
i. Item 12bi and 12bii - MC to respond now the report from MLCSU has been received.
ii. Item 12biv – HM confirmed that there is no diagram currently but there is a much better picture of what is happening; a document will be produced (HM/SA/MC)
iii. Item 9c – CEC thanked the LPC for their offer of £100 towards quick start service training which it will take up.
iv. Item 13c – Feedback was pre-circulated and an agenda item will be planned to reflect how the committee conducts itself (Staff and Resource).

	13
	Chief Officer Report – HM

A report was pre-circulated to members.   Actions and matters arising: 

a) HM has received an invitation around the ACO in Warrington; she has missed a workshop today but members supported her attending the next one on the afternoon of 29 November (attending the LPC meeting in the morning).

	14
	CSDP Report – SA
 A report was pre-circulated to members.  Actions and matters arising:
a) EC, VR and SC are to stop prescribing antioxidants and lutein supplements.  Janet Kenyon’s team have written a prescribing policy document which can be shared with contractors explaining the advice patients should be given by GPs.  SA will write a newsletter article.
b) A discussion took place regarding rota arrangements, particularly Christmas Day and Easter Sunday.  SA will feedback the LPC thoughts to NHSE.

	15
	CSDP Report – MC

A report was pre-circulated to members.  Actions and matters arising:    

a) There are some issues around the administration of self-care medicines in schools without labels on them; this is with the Health and Safety Officer.
b) The draft Wirral PNA will be published on either the 13 or 20 November and will run until 21 January 2018.
c) CGL (substance misuse provide) are looking at the SLA ahead of renewal in February 2018. MC has requested that the new SLA is a 2 year contract and not one.
d) On the Wirral the Accountable Care Systems (ACS) want engagement by local representative committees through the Clinical Senate.
e) There is a review of the Domiciliary Care System on the Wirral and MC and Tee Weinronk (LPN) have submitted a formal response.
f) MC has started contractor visits and telephone calls. 
g) The Sharps SLA for Wirral has been re-issued.  Talks will start in January for the next SLA which will hopefully be in place for 2-3 years.
h) The CCG wants to postpone a review of the IV antibiotic Service to April 2018.  

i) Following a question from LW MC clarified that the LIN pilot being run to look at the process of CD destruction will be spread out to everyone in Cheshire and Mersey.
j) The report on the Wirral Repeat Ordering pilot has been published and a number of issues were discussed by members.  The audience for the report is GPs and pharmacies.

Members should send comments on the report to MC by 29 October; MC will respond to the report and write a newsletter article advising contractors that the LPC does not support the report.

	16
	Business Support Officer Report – AW

A report was pre-circulated to members; there were no actions or matters arising.

	17
	Treasurer’s Report
a) Balances

CPCW Money (online banking – balance as at 12 October 2017)
Lloyds Bank Current Account 

Holding Account LPC Money
£156,688.22

£1,377.57
Close Brothers (12 month account)

£54,271.89
TOTAL LPC Money

£212,337.68
Holding Money  (to date)

Estates

£11,677

Inhaler Training

£5,834

Warrington Alcohol Pilot

£4,500

EPS Round-Off Event

£240

CWC PH Campaign Resources
£5,000
TOTAL Holding Money

£27,251



	18
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 29 November 2017 – Forest Hills Hotel, Frodsham.


Action List

NOTE: Shaded rows indicate an action carried forward from the last meeting(s)
	Min
	Action
	Person
	Update

	12bi
	MC to respond now report from MLCSU has been received from Wirral CCG
	MC
	

	12bii
	HM/SA/MC will produce a document re ACOs
	HM/SA/MC
	

	5b
	KM will share a questionnaire that she successfully uses with her team members with LM for review
	KM
	Complete

	6a
	HM to seek clarification from NHSE C&M about what the NUMSAS business as usual processes
	HM
	Complete

	6g
	HM will feed back some contractor issues about the QP gateway criteria process to PSNC regarding the processes 
	HM
	Complete

	7d
	HM will write a newsletter article re delay in HLP certificates from RSPH
	HM
	Complete

	7i
	HM/SA/MC will prepare and send a summary paper of shortage issues raised by contractors to PSNC
	HM/SA/MC
	

	8e
	CSC group will discuss the Community Pharmacy Action Day which is taking place on 21 November
	CSC
	

	8f
	LM to keep the committee informed of the changes to the GPhC inspections which contractors may need help with
	LM
	

	9b
	HM will feedback some issues with venues and dates of meeting to avoid clashes to Lisa Manning who is leading on the regional training
	HM
	Complete

	9f
	HM to write a newsletter article to encourage contractors to engage with the patient led ordering feedback 
	HM
	Complete

	9f
	AW will provide the committee with more details about the patient lead ordering feedback
	AW
	

	10b
	AW will add to the November agenda for members to consider the current LPC structure and membership size

AW will circulate the document and will scope out what the membership might look like before the next meeting
	AW

AW
	Complete

Complete

	14a
	SA will write a newsletter article regarding the 3CCG prescribing policy document
	SA
	

	14b
	SA will to feedback the LPC thoughts on the special bank holiday rota arrangements to NHSE
	SA
	

	15j
	Members should send comments on the Wirral Repeat Ordering pilot report to MC by 29 October
MC will respond to the report and write a newsletter article advising contractors that the LPC does not support the report
	Members

MC
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